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Events Calendar 

December 1—Yr 6 Fun Day / Grad Picnic

December 2—Carmel Christmas Celebration 

December 7—Snr Concert, Awards & Yr 6 Grad

December 8—Fun Day

December 9—Yr 6 Final Chapel & Term 4 Concludes

Primary Campus
Nov 28-Dec 2—Yr 7 & 8 Exams

Nov 28-Dec 2—Yr 10 Workplace Learning

December 5—Yr 9 Deregistration/Last Day

December 6—Yr 7 & 8 Deregistration/Last Day

December 10—Yr 12 Grad & Secondary Awards Night

Secondary Campus

For our full calendar of events please see www.carmelcollege.wa.edu.au/calendar 

Year 6 Graduates

http://www.carmelcollege.wa.edu.au/calendar
http://www.carmelcollege.wa.edu.au/calendar
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Secondary Campus
The front office will be closed from Monday, 19
December 2022 to Friday, 13 January 2023. 

Office OPEN:
Monday, 16 January to Friday, 20 from 9am - 1pm.
Phone calls and emails will be responded to until
4:00pm.  

From Tuesday 24, January, normal office hours, 8.30
am - 4.00 pm.

Office CLOSED:
Monday, 23 January - System Day
Thursday, 26 January - Australia Day Public Holiday 

Thank you to those families who have finalised their fees for the year. If you have a
small balance remaining on your fees, please ensure you continue making
payments during the holiday break. Your final fee statement for 2022 will be
emailed to you next week. 

If you have requested for your automatic deductions to stay in place during the
holiday break, your payments will continue as normal.

Please remember that if you are experiencing financial difficulties and find that
you won't be able to finalise your fees by the end of the year, please contact
Narelle Duncan or Janine Taylor (Primary: 9291 6399 or
primary.admin@cac.wa.edu.au) or Naomi Thomas (Secondary: 9293 5333 or
naomi.thomas@cac.wa.edu.au) no later than Friday, 9 December.

School Fee Payments

School Holiday Office Opening Hours

Primary Campus
The front office will be closed from Tuesday, 14
December 2022 to Friday, 13 January 2023. 

Office OPEN:
From Wednesday 18 January from 8.30am - 4.00pm.
If you wish to drop in, we suggest that you please
phone before hand.

Office CLOSED:
Tuesday, 17 Janurary - First Aid Training
Monday, 23 January - System Day
Thursday, 26 January - Australia Day Public Holiday 

2023 Bus Routes
Bus routes will be reviewed before school commences. You will
receive an email by 27th January advising of your child’s pick up
and drop off times for 2023.

2023 Bus Application Forms due now
If your primary and/or secondary child is an existing user of the bus system and if you have not yet completed a 2023
Bus Form, please complete and return the form by Tuesday, 6 December. If a form is not received, your child may
not be accounted for when reviewing the 2023 bus routes. 

Application forms are available from each campus.

Please also let us know if you no longer require the bus next year. 

mailto:primary.admin@cac.wa.edu.au
mailto:naomi.thomas@cac.wa.edu.au
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I MPORTANT DATES FOR TERM 1 ,  2023 
January 24 (Tuesday)                                             Registration Day (Secondary Only)
January 25 (Wednesday)                                      Registration Day (Primary & Secondary)
Januray 26 (Thursday)                                           Public Holiday (Australia Day)
January 30 (Monday)                                                Term 1 Commences (Years 10 - 12)
January 31 (Tuesday)                                                 Term 1 Commences (PP – Year 9)                       
 February 1 (Wednesday)                                          Term 1 Commences (3 YO & 4YO Kindy)         
 March 6 (Monday)                                                  Labour Day Public Holiday
 February 13 - 24 (Monday – Friday)                    Swimming Lessons (PP – Year 6)
 March 15 - 24 (Wed-Fri)                                          NAPLAN Testing (Years 3, 5, 7 & 9)
 March 27 (Monday) TBC                                        NAPLAN catch up tests (Years 3 & 5)
April 6 (Thursday)                                                     Term 1 concludes 
April 7 – April 10 (Fri-Mon)                                       Easter Long Weekend

(Adventist Easter Camp – Maida Vale Campground)
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SHARING a HILLS CHRISTMAS
Is a combined initiative of local churches, schools and business
that band together to help people in need at Christmas time
within the Kalamunda region.
 
Last year over 600+ parcels were delivered to families in need
with over 1200+ people benefitting from Hills generosity. This
year we would like to invite you to help us make another big
impact in our local community. 
 
WAYS YOU CAN HELP
Donate: Good quality food (Christmas themed were possible) for
hampers, Christmas presents for all people ranging from infants
to adults, or donate money to purchase required items. The last
day for donations to Carmel Primary and Secondary school
offices or Carmel College Church foyer is Monday, December 12,
2022.
 
Help sort/pack/deliver: From Tuesday the 13th until the 16th of
December, 2022. Volunteers of all age are encouraged to come
help and a morning tea/lunch is supplied for anyone serving. The
entire hamper production is hosted by the Kalamunda Church of
Christ over the week.    
 
You can refer a family in need to our Chaplains/Pastor before
December 9, 2022.
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Important Information
All students from Pre Primary to Year 6 are
expected to attend this special event dressed in
FULL SUMMER UNIFORM. 

During the evening there will be awards
presented to students from Pre-Primary to Year
6, including Sports Day medals.

The Year 4 - 6 classes will present the story of
Moses, 'The Great Escape', and our Year 6
students will officially graduate from Primary
School. 

NO bookings are required. 

We look forward to celebrating the
achievements of our Primary Students in 2022.

Early Pick-up (not compulsory)
Year 4 - 6 Students
In preparation for the concert, students involved
may be collected from school any time from 1:00pm.
Many parents have found this time helpful in the
past so that students can have a rest and meal
before meeting back at the Carmel Adventist
College (Secondary) gymnasium at 5:45pm. 

IMPORTANT: Please ensure you visit the front office
to sign your child out before leaving. This half day
does not count as an absence on your child's
attendance record, so long as they are present at
the concert. The time involved in the evening
program will be counted as part of the education
program. 

Primary
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Chapel

Dec 2 Nativity Evening Rehearsal
NO Chapel program.

Dec 9 Year 6 Final Chapel Program
Stay for a cuppa & chat!

We have our weekly Chapel program on Friday mornings
from 8:50am to 9:30am

2023 Registration Day
~Wednesday, 25 January~

The school will be open on Wednesday, January 25
between 10am and 2pm for you to come in and
collect your child/ren’s books (for covering), visit your
child/ren’s new teacher, and check out their 2023
classroom.  2023 Fees and Annual Forms will also be
available for collection. 

The uniform shop will also be open at the Secondary
and Primary for all your uniform requirements. 

**School books will only be available for pick-up on
Registration Day.

Library Book Return 
Thank you for returning your library
books last week. If you have any
overdue books, please encourage
child/ren to return their books asap so
that we can have our library ready for
the new school year!

2023 Stationery List
~ Year 3 to 6 only ~

A printed copy of the 2023 Stationery
requirements will be included with your child/ren's
end of year report.

Children in Kindy - Year 2, no longer need to
purchase stationery! 

For Years 3-6, the regular stationery list will
remain. Many students love to be able to select
and label their own stationery. You may find it
useful to order your stationery online with
Officeworks. 
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Year 6 Fun Day & Picnic Tea
Our Year 6 students will enjoy a fun day 
out at Adventure World!

Students are to wear their sports uniform. 
Bring: Swimwear, towel, sunscreen, hat, sunglasses,
thongs and a change of clothes. They will also need to
bring their lunch, snacks and water bottle.

At the end of the day, Year 6 families are invited to a
picnic at 6:00pm on the grounds of the Primary School.

DEC

1
Carmel Christmas Celebration
 
Join us on the grounds of the Primary 
School for a wonderful evening.

The evening will commence with a BYO picnic tea on the
school oval at 5pm. At 6pm we will commence the Kindy
and Pre-Primary Graduation, followed by some
Christmas carols accompanied by our Primary and
Secondary Bands. Our Kindy & Pre Primary students will
present a Nativity play and the evening will conclude
with a special Auslan item.

Kindy & Pre-Primary students need to come dressed in
their sport uniform. Students in Years 1 - 6 can wear a
Christmas t-shirt or a red, green or white t-shirt or shirt. 
Girls are welcome to wear a dress in these colours if
they like.

We hope to see you on this special night. 

Final Chapel & 
Year 6 Goodbyes
 
Our final Chapel for the year will be held 
in the Multipurpose Room on the last day of school from
9am - 10am.

During this special program we will be reminiscing the
graduates time at Carmel and farewelling our amazing
Mrs Blagden as she retires.

After the program, Year 6 students and families will
congregate on the school oval/basketball court for a
special goodbye of our Year 6's.

We welcome all families to attend.  If you are unable to
attend, feel free to join us through Zoom. 

Multi Games Activity Fun Day!
 
There will be Giant Connect 4 & Dominos, The
Dunk Teachers Tank, Target Throw game plus
much, much more.

Students will need to wear their SPORT
UNIFORM and bring their thongs.

DEC

8

Term 4 Concludes
 
This is our last day of school for 2022!

Your child/ren's report and school Encounter magazine
will be available for collection at school pick-up. 

DEC

2

Concert, Awards Night & 
Year 6 Graduation

DEC

7
Save the date! This is our end of year 
Concert, Awards Night (for all grades) and Year 6
Graduation. This event is held at the Carmel College
Secondary Gymnasium.

The Concert will begin at 6:30pm. The Years 4 - 6
students will present the story of Moses, 'The Great
Escape'.

We encourage students and their
families to attend. 

DEC

9

DEC

9

The end of year is fast approaching and no
doubt your calendar is filling up with various
functions. 

Please take a few moments now and enter
the below school events into your calendar. 

End o f  year  even ts . . .

School Reports 

Your child/ren’s report will be available for collection from
the front office at school pick-up on Friday, 9 December.

If you wish for your child to take their report home, please
contact the office to give your consent by emailing
narelle.duncan@cac.wa.edu.au or call 9291 6399 no later
than lunchtime (midday) on Friday 9th.

mailto:narelle.duncan@cac.wa.edu.au
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Year 3 - Perth City Excursion
As part of our History course this year we looked at changes over time in our community.
Year Three students travelled by bus to Supreme Court Gardens. They walked up through Supreme Court Gardens
looking at the oldest building in Perth. They sat near St. Georges Cathedral and compared the old and new buildings
which are side by side. They walked up through the mall looking at how they have updated old buildings and then they
walked back through London Court and down to the ferry. They took the ferry across to South Perth, where they went to
the Old Mill. After having lunch in the park they did a sketch of the city skyline.
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YEARS 1 & 5YEARS 1 & 5YEARS 1 & 5   
SCITECHSCITECHSCITECH   

EXCURSIONEXCURSIONEXCURSION
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Secondary

Book Lists 2023
Book Lists for 2023 will be released on the Carmel School
Website: 
https://www.carmelcollege.wa.edu.au/links-and-downloads

Please go to the tab that says Links and Book Lists are at the
bottom of the drop down.

If for any reason you require a hard copy, please contact the
front office on 9293 5333.

2023 Registration Days
~Tuesday, 24 & Wednesday 25 January ~

The Secondary Campus will be open on Tuesday, January 24
between 10am and 2pm for you to sign & complete any
relevant documentation.

School Reports
Secondary Reports are scheduled to be complete by Friday,
9th December. They will be released on SEQTA, and you will
be sent an email when they become available.

If you have any difficulties accessing them, please contact
Amanda Lobegeiger: amanda.lobegeiger@cac.wa.edu.au

mailto:amanda.lobegeiger@cac.wa.edu.au


Newsletter December 2022

DEC

10

Graduation Church Service 
The Graduation Church Service will be held at 11am at
Carmel Adventist College Church. 

All are welcome to attend the Bible Study groups
beforehand for children and adults from 9:30am -
10:30am. 

Graduation and Awards Night
The Year 12 Graduation and Awards Night will be held
in the gymnasium. Doors open from 6pm, the
program will start at 7pm. 

Those students receiving awards on the night need to
wear formal uniforms.

Parents of award recipients will be notified in the week
leading up to graduation.

Carmel Secondary
Graduation

Join us as we celebrate the achievements of our 
Year 12 Graduates and students for 2022! 

Year 12 Graduates
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Year 7 Afternoon Tea Service Activity 
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Mango Season 2022
Pre-order your 10kg boxes of Kensington Pride Mango’s
Get in contact with Melanie Clark on 0433 440 862.
Or find us on Facebook at “Mel’s Mango’s”

10kg boxes $60.
$10 from each box in 2022 goes towards the New Carmel
Pathfinders Club. 
All other Proceeds to Ruma Hospice india.

Come along to any of the various
age-related programs or small
groups between 9:30am-10:30am
each Saturday followed by the
church service at 11am.

216 Glenisla Road, Carmel
Everyone is welcome!

*See the church Facebook page for
events and more information.

Community

Carmel SDA Church



PRIMARY CAMPUS

(08) 9291 6399
18 First Avenue, Bickley WA 6076
www.carmelcollege.wa.edu.au
ABN 53 105 583 935

SECONDARY CAMPUS

(08) 9293 5333 
210 Glenisla Road, Carmel WA 6076
www.carmelcollege.wa.edu.au
ABN 53 105 583 935
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facebook.com/CarmelAdventistCollegePrimary
facebook.com/CarmelAdventistCollegeSecondary
facebook.com/CarmelCollegeSDAchurch

Find us on

http://facebook.com/CarmelAdventistCollegePrimary
http://facebook.com/CarmelAdventistCollegeSecondary
http://facebook.com/CarmelCollegeSDAchurch

